
La clinique médicale de 

luthérienne  

The Lutheran Medical Clinic 

We would like to thank the many of 

you who support the clinic with 

your prayers and contributions. 

Without the support of LWML and 

others in LCMS we would be unable 

to provide service to the Madeline 

area of Cap –Haitian.  

The 2008 grant purchased medical 

equipment and the newly awarded 

2010 grant will help complete 

clinic construction. 

The clinic hosted three different 

nurses from the US and hosted one 

Medical team servicing 500 

community members. There is 

another team planning to use the 

clinic in October. 

In the interim the clinic does 

struggle to maintain wages, 

medication and morale in the 

crisis’s affiliating the country. 

The need for hygiene kits, food, 

clothing, quilts and shoes remain 

needed as supplies are depleted 

from the many seeking aid from 

the quake. Please consider giving 

toward the next container going in 

October or monetarily toward 

sending the container, for 

medication or wages. 

I was privileged to visit Haiti for 

the sixth time June 2010 and am 

humbled at the wonderful things 

the Lord can do even amidst great 

crisis. 

Deb Larson LMA Vice President 

Day to day member s of the 

church and families of our school 

children utilize the clinic.  

The women in the picture with her 

son and again in the picture below 

of the  Madeline church choir 

brought her sick son to us for care 

in 2009 this women we have 

known since 2004.  

We treated her sick son but have 

since learned she died during the 

year of hepatitis. Many die of this 

type of disease in the third world. 

We don’t know why she did not 

seek treatment but we know she is 

with our Lord. She leaves behind 

four children and her husband. 

 

Nurses at the clinic 
assess vital signs of 
a visiting client. 



 

 

The Madeline Sewing Center 

and Sewing School 

The sewing center has continued 

to operate since 2004. This year 

three students will have 

completed three years and 

graduate. The fashion show 

continues each July. 

 The women of the Madeline 

church will be also using the 

equipment to sew school 

uniforms from a small grant 

awarded by LMA. They continue 

to use the rooms for bible study 

and as a kitchen for church 

gatherings. 

Needs for the sewing center are 

cupboards, a propane gas stove, 

locked storage units, thread, 

crotchet thread, yarn, church 

kitchenware, utensils, plates and 

silverware. 



 

 

 

Pastor Bernard’s Tap Tap: the Salvhus’s talk with Pastor Bernard as we prepare to 

transport some of the congregation home after church services Sunday. Note the 

newly poured foundation for the new classrooms in the foreground. 



 

 

   

 

 

Many of our teachers are women 

and mothers, some of the male 

teachers are seminary students 

but also fathers. Many have been 

here since 2004 


